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Something unusual is forming in the hallways this year and students cannot resist the urge to stop and stare at these new projects that the sculptures class is putting together. 
Sculptures teacher, Laura Richardson, is testing out a new way of getting her student’s artwork more admirers and giving students something interesting to look at during the day.
“I told the students that this would be public artwork so they could either place it outside or inside but where ever they put it, it must be up for two weeks. They decided to do inside so their work does not get rained on,” Richardson said.
The risk of putting up artwork that are still in progress is major because there is a chance that students might vandalize the sculptures. This is a risk that students are willing to take in order for their work to be seen. 
“Students have been very respectful and have not been messing with the work, I have actually been hearing from a majority of students and staff about how much they liked the work and that it brightened the school up,” Richardson said.
 All of the sculptures are placed in the south building due to the fact that the sculpture class does not have time to travel to the north. “The Garden of Growth” is a wall of flowers with a bike that has appeared to grow out of a plant; this is located by the main office. “The Light Within” is a plastic figure of a lady with lights shining brightly throughout her; it is positioned on a bench in front of the auditorium. “Through the Rainbow” are curtains of yarn that each hold a basket of gold at the bottom and it is hanging between two pillars by the entrance of the school. “The Cage” shows students a broken enclosure with the birds soaring around, free of their jail. You can find “The Cage” in the commons area. “The Tree” is also located in the commons. The trees leave are made of red, yellow, and orange colored balloons to represent leaves you would see in fall as all the trees are preparing for winter.
[bookmark: _GoBack]“It was extremely fun working with my friends on this project, even though sometimes it could be frustrating we still had an awesome time plus we got to tape up friend Gabriela so we could make the cast for “The Light Within” sculpture,” senior Beth Crewse said.
The goal of this project is to evoke emotion in the viewers and make them stop and think about what these sculptures really mean to them.




